# Memo

**Date:** February 15, 2021

**To:** Priests, deacons, brothers, sisters, principals, parish and

chancery staff

**From:** Maureen Smith, Director, Office of Communications

**Re:** Media coverage of the Archdiocese of Atlanta

The Office of Communications presents last week's media coverage of the Archdiocese of Atlanta in the news and *The Georgia Bulletin*.

In case you missed them, please see below for links to last week's featured stories:

### The Georgia Bulletin

- Catholic Schools Week honorees exemplify faith, excellence and service
- Atlanta Catholics praying for post-inauguration unity
- New deacons called to draw believers together
- Pope talks about Iraq trip, Catholic journalism, church in U.S.

#### Social Media

- <u>Lourdes has become a place of pilgrimage and healing, but even more of faith.</u>
- Recognizing Our Employees of the Year Gretchen Conboy has been a champion for Catholic schools as a parent, a teacher, and an administrator.
- Congrats to Deacons @AveryDaniel3, Carl Taylor, and Henry Obilo Ohaya, newly ordained for @ArchATL.
- We will have catechist trainings to review the March sessions of Families Forming Disciples next Thursday at 7 PM.
- Remember, O most pure spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary, my great protector, Saint Joseph, that no one ever had recourse to your protection, or implored your aid without obtaining relief.

#### National News

• <u>"Catholics and United Methodists Together" is a Collaborative Publication Resulting from Decades of Dialogue</u>

- <u>Catholic Leaders Urge Temporary Protected Status and Foreign</u>
  <u>Assistance for Central American Countries Devastated by Recent</u>
  Hurricanes
- U.S. Bishops' Education Chairman Applauds Bipartisan Legislation Honoring Contributions of Catholic Schools

## En español

• 40 Días por la Vida comienza el Miércoles de Ceniza en Atlanta

<u>Please share this information in your bulletin, newsletters, websites and social media.</u>

Thank you.